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Raising Jury Demand from $5,000 to $10,000

I am a practicing attorney in the various courts in the State of
Hawaii, and I am one of the designated reporters for judge-lawyer
meetings held in 2012 and 2013 (commonly called "The Bench-Bar
Conference“).

One of the purposes of the Bench-Bar Conference was to come
up with suggestions that would benefit the court, the attorneys, and
the parties before the court.

One of the suggestions was that the Constitution of the State of
Hawaii and any related statutes be amended to increase the threshold
for a jury trial in Circuit Court from $5,000 to $10,000.

By way of background, jury trials may only be held in Circuit
Court and not in District Court. As a result, the cost to the parties and
the Court system are significantly greater than if a matter is tried in
District Court. Simply stated, District Court handles matters much
more expediously with less cost than in Circuit Court.

Given the fact that the $5,000 threshold was enacted in Hawaii's
Constitution in 1978, inflation alone calls for an increase.

At this time, I do not know whether the Judiciary has a position
for or against this provision, but I do believe that it is in everyone's
best interest to be realistic about the need for a jury trial given the
increase of costs for all parties concerned.
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